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St James’ Episcopal Church 
25 West Street 

February 8, 2015 
253rd Annual Meeting 

Minutes 
 
The Rev. Dr. Joseph A. Krasinski called the 253rd Annual Meeting of St James to order at 11:26am 
and opened with prayer. 
Parishioners were provided with a copy of the Parish Report of 2014 which contained minutes of the 
252nd Annual Meeting, Committee Reports and a Financial Report. 
MINUTES OF THE 252ND ANNUAL MEETING: 
Upon motion to and seconded, the minutes of the 252nd Annual Meeting of St. James’ Episcopal 
Church were unanimously approved. 
 
WARDENS COMMENTS: 
Dan Cox talked about the success of Friday with friends and the fun that is always had by all.  He 
spoke about Bishop Douglas’s visit and how pleasant it was to have the time with The Bishop.   
 
Dan talked about the different ministries of St James, he mentioned Hope Lenard – St Vincent school 
for handicap and our relationship with them. He talked about the effort put forth by everyone to 
provide the funds needed for the teachers. 
 
Dan talked about the new heating system for the church, and how much of a difference is has made 
thus far. The different obstacles that arose and being able to push through. 
 
Thanked the leaving Vestry members Linda Harrison, Christel Davis and Christine DeMigglio. 
  
Dan spoke about Father Joseph’s Sabbatical, and the plans for getting through without Father 
Joseph.   
 
RECTOR’S COMMENTS: 
Father Joseph began by recognizing the wardens (Dan Cox and Joe Walcovich) for all their support.  
A big thank you to the treasurer (Linda Sapaziani) for everything that she does day in and day out. 
 
He stated that Mission is part of this church, we were founded on mission. When St. Vincent as us to 
fund 20 teachers, the parish funded 53 instead.  
 
Sabbatical June to late August – Jim Spear will be the fill in pastor Sunday and Wednesdays and any 
pastoral care issues.  He mentioned what his plans were while on Sabbatical, Reading the Classics in 
spirituality (general seminary), a quiet retreat. Educational spiritual and refreshment are all three 
components.  St Vincent in Porter Prince asked Joseph to be the Chaplin for the camp.  
 
Some statistical points: 1930’s vs now same size – Historically, 2x year western civilization class 
lecture hoping and praying, As a cohort 35-39 is decreasing by 26.5%, 30-34 decreasing precipitately 
in Fairfield county 60-64 increased 50% 55-59 increased 42.7%. 
Let’s shift our paradigm! Like every church says, we need more families with children.  Our parish 
growth is more mature.   
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Looking at our mission we need to look at the attraction of our church.  What makes us special, what 
makes people stay? 
 
Questions were welcomed to be asked 
 
In final comments he thanked everyone for all they do. 
 
Father Joseph presented the remainder of the reports and encouraged the attendees to read the 
report for the various ministries. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Linda Spaziani read the Vital Statics - found on page 20 of the Parish Report 
The 2014 income and expense comparison – found on Page 24 – was presented 
The bottom line – we ended the year $2,914 more than anticipated 
 
The Vestry approved 2015 budget – appearing on page 21 – was presented 
 
The Cash Position – found on page 22 – was presented 
 
The Pledge from 2014 – 2015 were compared – found on page 23. There is a net increase in pledges 
from 2015 of $22,905.  We have 5 new pledges this year which total $5,920.  There were 2 people 
that left/moved/died, which totaled $11,460, and 20 people that pledged in 2014 but not in 2015 for a 
total of $17,708. 
 
The Endowment Funds – page 24 – were discussed. 
 
A question was asked: Which % of the market values of the endowment would we be taking?  The 
answer was 8.9% of the market value. 
 
A question was asked how much money was given back to the Steam pipes look at page 22  
 
Upon motion to approve and second, the financial reports were unanimously approved. 
 
STANDING RESOLUTIONS: 
Filing Vestry vacancies until next Annual meeting. 
Short term borrowing up to $50,000 if necessary. 
Permit Vestry to invest and reinvest funds of the Parish. 
 
The above resolution must be made on an Annual Basis.  A motion was made, seconded and 
approved by all.  
 
Father Joseph entered a motion that the signers of our funds be as follows Rector, Wardens and 
Treasurer, seconded and approved unanimously.   
 
OUTGOING VESTRY MEMBERS: 
Father Joseph provided gifts and appreciation to those outgoing Vestry Members, Christine 
Demigglio, Linda Harrison and Christel Davis 
 
ELECTIONS OF NEW OFFICERS AND VESTRY: 
For Warden – Dan Cox and Joe Walkovich (this will be Dan Cox’s 6th year) 
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For Treasure – Linda Spaziani 
For Parish Clerk – Victoria Woody 
 
One ballot was cast for the slate to accept  
 
The Vestry will now have 9 members and 3 year terms - Suzanne Carly, William Hutchinson, and Pat 
Pearson. 
 
One ballot was cast for the slate to accept  
 
Delegates to convention - Linda Harrison and Denis Holl 
 
One ballot was cast for the slate to accept  
 
There being no more nominations, a motion was made, seconded to elect the above, accepted 
unanimously. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
No old business 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
No new business 
 
ADJOURNED: 
A motion was entertained to adjourn the meeting at 12:29pm.  This was seconded and approved. 
 
Father Joseph closed the meeting with prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Victoria Woody, Clerk 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

RECTOR’S ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2015 
 

One of the reasons I agreed to let my name be submitted by Bishop Drew Smith in 2009 was 
because of the diversity here at St. James’.  It is not just cultural diversity but economic and 
educational diversity as well.  There are those who haven’t passed through the shadow of a college 
and those who teach and one at one of the most prestigious universities in the world.  There is also a 
diversity in theological knowledge, from those who have only attended Church for a few years to 
those who have gone through the rigorous training of Education for Ministry (EFM).  And then we 
have a great diversity of ministry from the making of teddy bears for comfort to Dorothy Day Meals to 
highly trained Stephen Ministers.   
 
As a pastor to such a diverse flock, it means a constant awareness of the broad spectrum of people 
to who must be “fed” in some way.  In Morning Prayer we say the prayer “For All Sorts and Conditions 
of Men” (yes, I do hope we change the name to be more inclusive but keep the prayer.)  And we do 
have all sorts and conditions.  Sometimes this constant awareness can be exhausting.  I have to keep 
my sermons and my various messages simple enough for all to understand but still make sure 
everyone is being fed with more than just “Pablum” so they, too, can grow.   
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One way the Church insures that clergy do not totally burn out themselves, is by taking their days off, 
all of their vacation time, and a sabbatical every five years.  While I must confess, I am not very good 
at vacation or making up for the days that I’m supposed to be “off” but still have to work.  Even when 
I’m at home, when the phone rings or the text comes in, I do have to answer it.  
 
Sabbatical, however, was another story.  In 2015 I was blessed to be able to take 10 weeks of the 12-
week sabbatical due to all Clergy in the Episcopal Church in CT.  It was a time of intentional study of 
spirituality, a topic that I have never been able to truly concentrate on in my 33 years of ministry.  I 
was able to take time away at Holy Cross Monastery to pray and be silent with God for a while.  I was 
able to spend real quality time with my husband and my two adult daughters.  I was able to sleep!  
How great it was that I was able to leave you in the capable hands of the Rev. Jim Speer!  And even 
more important, the day to day life of the congregation was taken care of by the staff: Dilsa Quade in 
the office, Joan Giarratano as bookkeeper, Mark Corbett doing Music, Scott Mason doing Social 
Media, and Ricky Lopez Sands taking care of the buildings.  All of these were supervised by our 
Wardens, Joe Walkovich and Dan Cox.  Thank you to all of you. 
 
Since returning, I feel as though I do have a renewed energy in my life as a priest.  While I never 
considered myself a very good preacher, it seems as though the connections between scripture, 
spirituality, and daily life have been “coming together” in my sermons.  I feel the sense of God’s 
presence when I sit down at the keyboard to put God’s Words into thoughts and back into words that 
can inspire and open up the Scriptures in individual lives.  I directly attribute that to being able to 
“catch my breath” for a while as I left the day to day responsibilities of ministry to concentrate on a 
deeper spiritual life for myself as well as a broader knowledge of spirituality.  Thank you for giving me 
that opportunity to refresh. 
 
2015 was a very challenging year in terms of staff with 3 of the 6 staff members leaving.  We are so 
fortunate to have Dilsa Quade in the office.  Her beautiful spirit and deep intelligence is remarkable.  
Since she started in April of 2015 I was afraid that the “learning curve” would not be steep enough for 
me to take all of my sabbatical.  How wrong I was.  We knew that this would be the last year for the 
Director of Religious Education, Chris Ceccolini and were very fortunate to find Kerry Santoro to 
replace him.  When I returned from sabbatical, our bookkeeper of 6 years, Joan Giarratano 
announced she would be leaving us to move to “the shore.”  We were very fortunate that Dilsa has a 
degree in business and was willing to increase her hours and combine the secretary with the 
bookkeeper position.  Also in April, we added Scott Mason as our Director of Communication.  Scott 
is considered a “temp” and we’re still not sure how long we’ll have him, but in 2015 he did a great 
deal to increase our presence in social media and assist with getting our camera system up and 
running, which is still in progress, and our website as current as can be.  In December we knew that 
our organist, Mark Corbett, would be leaving us but were doubly blessed to get back our former 
Director of Music, Joanne Archibald who began the beginning of 2016. 
 
Part of our “action plan” for 2016 is to increase our average Sunday attendance.  As in many 
congregations, ours has decreased somewhat over the past 5 years, dramatically over the past 20 
years.  Much of that has to do with people’s ideas of “going to church regularly.”  That used to mean 
every Sunday with few exceptions.  Now it means once a month.  The Vestry is working hard to find 
ways that we can grow our church.   
 
One final word:  Ministry is never done “in a vacuum.”  I depend greatly on certain people to insure 
that ministry is carried out and Worship is done decently and reverently.  My thanks go out to: Janet 
Brown (who does so much ministry here at St. James’ she is practically an unpaid Assistant Rector), 
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Yvonne Kiddoe and our Altar Guild, Alan Brown who not only tends our beautiful gardens but is 
always available for any buildings and grounds item, the choir who is ever faithful, the entire Vestry 
for their leadership.  Especially on the Vestry is our Treasurer, Linda Spaziani who truly is the left 
brain to my right brain (and sometimes when I am brainless my total brain!), and our Wardens, Joe 
Walkovich and Dan Cox.  A special “shout out” to Dan who has served 6 years as Warden and, 
according to the By-Laws, must step down.  He has been an asset in ministry for this entire 
congregation and we will miss him in this leadership position, though I know he will always be 
available for words of wisdom and calm advice.  Thank you Dan on a very personal level. 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Warden’s Annual Letter – February 2106 
Dan Cox and Joe Walkovich 

 
We started 2015 with our first visit from Bishop Ian Douglas.   We enjoyed his visit to St. James’, 
getting to know him as he got to know our congregation.  We appreciated his time with the parish to 
share some insight on the changing profile of the Episcopal Church in Connecticut during these 
evolving times. 
 
The year 2015 was again filled with many activities around the church.   “Fridays with Friends” and 
the Book Club continue to thrive and serve as strong opportunities for fellowship.  Any and all are 
welcome to attend these events and participate in these vibrant conversations whether over a good 
book or over some good food and beverage.   During our November “Friday” we enjoyed the musical 
entertainment of the Silvertones.   As a group using space at St. James’ it was a pleasure the see 
them perform outside of their rehearsal space. 
 
We enjoyed many events during the year from our winter time chili-cook-off, our spring murder 
mystery, our summer picnic and our fall trivia night and karaoke event.   Parish Life continues to 
sponsor gatherings to foster engagement among all.   
 
We also continue to participate in a number of mission activities with support from many in the 
congregation.   Supporting organizations such as Amos House, Association of Religious Communities 
(ARC), Daily Bread and the Appalachian Service Project raises our profile in the community as a 
constant source of active engagement with those in need.   In addition to our  serving others at 
Dorothy Day, Thanksgiving Dinner and the Overflow Shelter we should continue to look for  
opportunities to serve those in need 
 
A big event this year in the life of our rector, the church, and your wardens, was Joseph’s sabbatical 
as a time for learning, spiritual growth and reflection.   While we wished Joseph well in his time away 
we were blessed with a quiet summer when the church continued to run well.  Under the spiritual 
guidance of Jim Speer and the office oversight from Dilsa, we were well prepared for unexpected 
events, none of which surfaced.    
 
With Joseph’s return, the Vestry and others worked to identify opportunities to grow our congregation.   
In these times with the changing role of “church” in our lives, this is no easy task, but we need to 
continue to look for those opportunities for church growth.    Several ideas were generated which will 
continue to be pursued in the year ahead.  We encourage everyone to spread the good word about 
St. James’. 
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We appreciate Joseph’s guidance and interest in looking for opportunities to celebrate our 
congregation and community.  Our recent Martin Luther King service was a remarkable event and 
serves as a testament to our outreach. 
 
We extend our thanks to those who have served the vestry over the past three years.  
Vicky Crea has served on the Vestry in a few capacities, first as leading our Welcoming Committee, 
followed by Faith Formation when she stepped in to fill a gap.  Vicky has been a strong presence 
working our new Director of Christian Ed and ensuring that our youth are taught and nurtured within 
our community.   Lew Westfall has served as our Vestry liaison for Worship over the past three years 
and has helped ensure that the behind the scenes activities each Sunday morning are met.  His 
constant visibility as our 10:00 a.m.  Sunday service provides a reassuring presence that we are in 
good hands should an impromptu need arise.  We appreciate his service outside of St. James’ as he 
coordinates the volunteers at the Overflow Shelter. 
 
John Zahner has served as our Building and Grounds liaison during his tenure.  B&G continues to 
take a significant amount of time and energy in the care of our building and property.   Working 
closely with Mark Stirling and Alan Brown, among others, our space is kept sound and secure.    
Each Vestry member gives their time and talent to serve as representatives of the greater 
congregation in support of our vision and mission.  The contributions of all vestry members serves as 
witness to the many people who are carrying on the vital life of our congregation. 
We appreciate Rob, Karen, Bill and Mark, who have all agreed to serve on the Vestry going forward 
and we appreciate their willingness to contribute the many goals in support of the mission of St. 
James’. 
 
This year we also saw some changes in our staff.   We welcomed Dilsa Quade to support the office 
and she did a remarkable job in keeping the church functioning during Joseph’s sabbatical this 
summer.   With Joan Giarratano’s departure this fall she picked up the additional bookkeeping work 
and allowed our office to be open five days a week.  We thank Dilsa for her many contributions.   
We also welcomed Scott Mason as our new Director of Social Media & Communications to guide us 
through the maze of methods to connect within our own church family, the Danbury community and 
beyond.   We saw the transition of work and the task of providing Christian education to our children 
and youth from Chris Ceccolini to Kerry Santaro.  More recently we also saw Mark as our Director of 
Music Ministry depart as we welcomed back Joanne Archibald.  We thank all those who have served 
St. James’, past and present and look forward to the forthcoming contributions yet to come.   
Our guiding presence, who is always there, is a remarkable source of comfort and commitment.  
Without Ricky tending the many needs of our physical property and making it ready for our many 
visitors and users, the church would suffer.   We thank Ricky for looking out for us with clean spaces 
and safe conditions around this remarkable property. 
 
We would be remiss if we did not acknowledge the unwavering commitment from Linda Spaziani as 
our Treasurer and much more.  Her partnership and collaboration with us and Joseph is remarkable.  
Linda serves as a testament to how we all can serve the church and our mission. 
Like many parishes, we continue to be challenged on ways to grow the congregation and we must 
remember that it is the People of St. James’ that continue to make us strong and will lead to our 
future growth.  We thank everyone for their contributions.    
 
.In Peace, 
 
Dan and Joe 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Christian Education for Children and Youth 

Kerry Santoro, Director of Religious Education 
  

Church School Report 
 

Church School is held on Sundays that do not coincide with a holiday weekend from 10AM to roughly 
10:30AM. Attendance at Church School averages about four students weekly, but fluctuates 
anywhere from three students to occasionally five to six students. One student from last year's group 
of church school students moved out of the area. Students are also on the "younger" end of the age 
spectrum, with the average age being six. Fall 2015 we focused on Old Testament stories which 
included the Story of Creation, Adam and Eve, Noah, Abraham and Sarah, Joseph and The Coat, 
Jonah, David and Goliath, and Daniel in the Lion's Den. Also in the fall we focused on value-based 
lessons as well such as kindness and gratitude which tied in to the Thanksgiving season. We finished 
2015 by having a three part lesson during December on Advent and the events leading up to and 
including the birth of Jesus. Every lesson has had a coordinating craft that the children have done 
and are able to bring home. Since the start of the New Year, lessons have focused on the Coming of 
the Three Wise Men (The Feast of the Epiphany), and New Year's Resolutions- What Are Our 
Resolutions to God. As the school year progresses in 2016, the main goal of our new curriculum will 
be for students to learn about Jesus's teachings and to learn good values and moral lessons through 
the use of parables. We will also focus on the meanings of Lent and Easter, as well as After the 
Resurrection. We also will take secular events on the calendar such as Earth Day and Mother's Day 
and tie them in to religious teachings. Vicky Crea, a Vestry board member of St. James and a Faith 
Formation chair, assists and provides weekly support during the Church School classes. 

 
Pre-Confirmation Report 
Pre-Confirmation class meets nearly every Sunday after church, at 11:30 AM, apart from Sundays 
that do not coincide with holiday weekends. Attendance is consistent with three Pre-Confirmation 
students as well as an Acolyte Coordinator, Bob Pearson, and a former Pre-Confirmation student, 
Julia Siergiej, who both assist in our group discussions. This year our students are focused on a 
range of topics from Jenifer Gamber's text: My Faith, My Life: A Teen's Guide to the Episcopal 
Church. Topics that have been discussed include Baptism and Confirmation, The Bible: Stories about 
Yesterday, Today, and Tomorrow, Episcopal Church History, Faith: What Do we Believe? and 
Worship: Responding to God's Blessings. We plan on continuing our studies in My Faith, My Life in 
2016 in preparation for confirmation. In 2015 we also read Bishop Michael B Curry's Crazy Christians: 
A Call to Follow Jesus. For two Sundays in December 2015 as a joint group of parishioners and Pre-
Confirmation students, led by Father Joseph, we met to further examine Crazy Christians as an 
interactive and informative book study. In January 2016 St. James members gathered as a group to 
listen to Bishop Curry discuss the first chapter of Crazy Christians in a speech available through 
YouTube. We plan to meet again in February 2016 to listen to another one of his speeches as part of 
his sermon installation. After Easter in the early spring, an overnight weekend retreat will be held at 
St. James, which will be overseen by Kerry Santoro and Bob Pearson.  Pre-Confirmation students 
have also been influential in their support of the Church School students. They have helped assist 
them in games and crafts for a Halloween party, as well as assist them during St. James’ Annual St. 
Nicholas Party, held each December. They also are spearheading our Annual Souper Bowl of Caring 
event in January and February 2016 where cans of soup are donated to Daily Bread which help feed 
the homeless and hungry in our area. In addition, they will be serving a pancake supper at St. James 
Annual Shrove Tuesday event, held the evening before Ash Wednesday and before the start of the 
Lenten season. 
 ________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Worship 
Lewis Westfall, Worship Chair 

 
The Worship Committee continues to provide support for our weekly worship services in addition to 
special services including the service of Light and Hope, Saint Francis' Blessing of the Animals, 
Evening Prayer during Advent and Lent, Holy Week services Easter and Christmas. 
 
Altar Guild – Yvonne Kiddoe 
The Altar Guild Ministry, continue to function with 4 dedicated Members preparing the Church for all 
Services, and also including offsite Services in June 2015 for Saint James Annual Picnic. We are 
certainly, and truly Blessed. Saint James Parishioners and the Building and Grounds Team are 
always willing to offer a helping hand. 
 
Notable highlights in 2015:  
Bishop Ian Douglas visited us. 
The Saint James, Annual Church Picnic. 
Rev Tyrone Black - Dean at Wooster School, and A Pentecostal Preacher visited. 
 
Planning for 2016: 

 Flower arranging workshop 

 Laundering techniques 

 Altar Guild Forum 
 
Hopefully from this we could pick up a few new Members. 
 
Acolytes – Bob Pearson 
Under the direction of Bob Pearson the acolytes are an integral part of our worship services.  
 
Lectors, Intercessors, and Chalice Ministers  
This ministries are running smoothly though the ad hoc efforts of Dilsa and Father Joseph. We would 
like to have someone volunteer to run this ministry. 
 
Ushers – Lew Westfall 
The ushers are easily handling the weekly and special service functions but we would like more 
members of the congregation to join us in this mission. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry – Jean Hassen 
We have distributed 10 prayer shawls, and 5 Baptismal blankets. 
 
Music 
Joanne Archibald has been hired as the Director of Music Ministry.  

 
St. James Bell Choir 2015 – Deidra Woodend - We had a great season of ringing bells. We learned 
new songs and reviewed techniques. We played for Easter, Pentecost, Mission Sunday and 
Christmas. This year we had a quartet play Christmas carols at 2 homes for the elderly, Bethel 
Healthcare and Maplewood. Our music brought joy to the residents. We are always looking for new 
members to join the group, if anyone is interested we rehearse on Sundays after church from 11:30 to 
12:30 in the choir room. You can contact me or Joanne Archibald. 
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Carrillon – Ruth Davis - In 2015 St James' had a very successful concert series of six concerts. A 
sponsor has come forward to fund six concerts again in 2016. In addition to that St James' received 
contributions for another concert this summer. 
 
My deepest thanks goes to all who have worked so hard this past year to make Saint James such a 
wonderful place to worship. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Lewis Westfall, Worship Chair 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

PASTORAL CARE 
Suzzane Carley 

 
Stephen Ministry Report 
Janet Brown 
 
Stephen Ministry is now in its 13th year at St. James.  Stephen Leaders are Jeff Chowanec and Janet 
Brown, and ourStephen Ministers are Karen Davidson, Yvonne Kiddoe, Ray Beaudry, Linda Harrison, 
and Elaine Sleath.  During 2015 we were involved in a number of one-to-one caregiving relationships 
with members of our parish.  We continue to meet on the first and third Wednesdays of each month 
for supervision and support for one another in this ministry.  On the third Wednesday we begin with 
Evening Prayer, and invite anyone who would like to join us at that time to do so.  To learn more 
about Stephen Ministry, either to connect with a Stephen Minister or to explore becoming a Stephen 
Minister, please speak with either Janet (203)798-1023 or Jeff (203)610-7490, or with Joseph, our 
Rector. 
 
Friendly Visitors 
Janet Brown 
 
From time to time, as part of our Friendly Visitors ministry, St. James members visit members of our 
parish who are not able to get to church any longer.  In this way we are able to help them feel they 
are still part of the St. James family.  To become a Friendly Visitor, or to receive one, please speak 
with Janet Brown (203)798-1023, or with our Rector. 
 
Senior Ministry 
Cathy Blasco 
 
Our Seniors, and many "friends of Seniors" enjoyed a well-attended Christmas Tea in December. 
We plan to hold a luncheon during the spring of 2016.  Our goal is that these two events will 
continue  to provide a great time of fun and fellowship.  All are welcome to come and share these 
meals with us, even if you do not classify yourself as a Senior.  If you've received your first AARP 
magazine, that is good enough! 
 
 
 
 
 

tel:(203)798-1023
tel:(203)610-7490
tel:(203)798-1023
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Eucharistic Visits 
Karen Beaudry 
 
Eucharistic Visitors continue to be busy at St. James.   Many times two or more visits are scheduled 
for each Sunday morning service.  We presently have six active Eucharistic Visitors.  We have made 
over 100 visits to parishioners in the past year. This is a wonderful ministry, and everyone 
appreciates the visits. 
 
 
Meals on Wings 
Shirley Ferrarone 
 
In time of illness, hospitalization, or other stressful times of life, we may need assistance with meals. 
Meals on Wings also offers meals to families with newborns. and on other occasions when 
requested.  There are times when parishioners generously step in and provide meals without 
contacting Meals on Wings. That is all to the good.  In any case, please call Shirley to inform her that 
this person/family has needed a meal and that it has been provided - Thank you.  Shirley 
Ferrarone: (203)748-6392. 
 
 
Palace View 
Suzanne Carley 
 
In October 3014, St. James, led by Cathy Blasco, launched a ministry of visitation at Palace View 
senior housing complex.  The gathering is called "Saturday's with St. James" and it has been 
successful.  Our purpose is to meet for coffee and conversation, and to be a presence of our church 
in the neighborhood.  We meet on the third Saturday of each month at11:00 a.m. In the Common 
Room of Palace View.  Suzanne and MaryLou Johnston are St. James' regular representatives with 
Cathy Blasco joining when she can.  If you would like to take part in this rewarding and enjoyable 
ministry, please contact Suzanne Carley at (203)746-6249. 
 
 
Healing Ministry 
Judy Toth 
 
The Sacramental Rite of Healing at St. James Parish is offered on the first Sunday of the month at 
the 8:00 a.m. Service and on the third Sunday of the month at the 10:00 a.m.Service.  Those wishing 
prayers for themselves, for others, or for any kind of need - spiritual, emotional, physical or relational, 
may come to the altar and be anointed with oil by the clergy and receive laying on of hands and 
healing prayers by clergy, and laying on of hands and healing prayers by trained lay ministers in the 
name of the church and our Lord Jesus Christ.  Healing Ministers are Judy Toth, Cathy Blasco, Joe 
Walkovich, Elaine Sleath, Denise Holl, and Suzanne Carley. 
 
While many have taken part in this opportunity for prayers for Healing, our goal is to promote 
awareness and understanding of this ministry so that those who have not yet come to the altar may 
feel more comfortable doing so.  Our hope is to come together with our younger members and 
conduct an informal session about this ministry. 
 
 
 

tel:(203)748-6392
tel:(203)746-6249
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Hospital Visitation 
Jana Draper 
 
Although we do not always receive information from the hospital, we continue to visit when we know 
you are there.  If you, or someone you know, are admitted and would like a visit from St. James, be 
sure to tell the hospital staff.  In addition, let the church office know so we can be certain you are not 
missed.  If you would like to be a Hospital Visitor, just speak to Fr. Joseph or me.  Thank you to 
Elaine  Sleath who has helped this year. 
 
 
Flower Arranging and Delivery 
Jana Draper 
 
Once the church service is over, volunteers rearrange the flowers into bouquets.  Others take them to 
members of our parish who were unable to be with us on a Sunay.  Our volunteers have done a fine 
job this year.  We are thrilled that Cheryl Harewood, Bill Ostrand, and Marco Ostrand-Costa have 
joined us this year.  Yvonne Kiddoe has been essential, giving us names and addresses each 
week.  Thank you to all of our arrangers and deliverers. 
 
                    Janet Brown                     Christel Davis                    Frank Giarratana 
 
                    Judy Griemsmann           Lyn Meyers                        Elise Montanari 
 
                    Mary Ellen Owens            Joanne Siergiej                 Richard & Erma Rausch     
 
                    Alvin & Donna Tuck         Cheryl Harewood    
 
                    Bill Ostrand                       Marco Ostrand-Costa 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

                                                               MUSIC MINISTRY 
                                                      Joanne Archibald 
 
Joanne Archibald is excited to be back at St James' and is looking forward to ministering in song to 
praise the Lord with the many talented people of our congregation. 
 
Future goals include: 
 1) Working with the Director of Religious Education to have the Sunday School children sing 3-4 
times a year during worship 
2) Recruiting new choir members for our Chancel Choir ( High School age through Adult) 
3) Working with Father Joseph and the Worship Committee to have several concerts throughout the 
year with visiting musicians, since the MLK Celebration was so well received 
4) Encouraging members of St. James' to share their musical gifts, both vocal and instrumental, 
during our worship services. 
 
Joanne would like to thank the following people for helping with the music ministry at St James': Bell 
Choir Director-Deidra Woodend, Carillioneurs George Bogart and Christel Davis for playing the 
carillon and arranging the wonderful summer carillon concerts, and all the members of the Chancel 
Choir and others who served this year. 
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Parish Life 

Submitted by: Deborah Kaufmann (Chairman/Vestry) 
 
Mission Statement: St. James Parish Life Ministry seeks to provide adventurous fellowship and the 
opportunity to be part  
of a family of Faith. Together We learn, and grow, through laughter and conversation and work for the 
greater service  
of our Lord. 
 
Committee Members: Jim Hughes, Jane McGarry, Linda Spaziani, Judy Griemsman, Russ 
Griemsman, Linda Harrison,  
Joanne Siergiej, Ellie Scott, Ruth Cote, Kathy Mould, Victoria Woody, Dan Cox and Joe Walkovich 
 
One our Primary Goals of the Committee has been to initiate or reintroduced events to provide as 
great a variety of activities as possible. Our Committee meets on the second Tuesday of each month 
in 
the Coburn Lounge at 7:00 p.pm. 
We Welcome new members anytime, whether the want to join our Committee, attend our meetings or 
just volunteer with some special event. 
 
Bishop Douglas' visited St. James on Feb. 21, 2105 of which Parish Life was asked provide the 
coffee hour. 
 
Our Annual Chili Cook Off took place on Feb. 21, 2015 which was well attended.  We had our 
youngest  
winner Grace DiMarciso with Denise Holl and Janet Brown tying  for the best desserts. Parishioners 
shared their favorite recipes. We collected 180 cans of foods for the Daily Bread food pantry.  
 
On March 21, 2015 we had our mystery murder and pot luck dinner "Murder in Margarita-land". This 
was a huge success with fun and fellowship with our Organist Mark Corbett as the victim. 
 
One of our movie nights was on April 25, 2015 with the showing of Rio 2. Pizza and refreshments 
were provided. 
 
On May 30, 2015 "A Night Under the Stars" was held in the garden of the church. Which included a  
potluck dinner, a" bonfire" for S'Mores and a Carillon concert provided by George Bogart.   
 

http://p.pm/
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The Parish picnic was held June 21, 2015 at Bennetts Park, Bethel. Service was held at the  
Park with Jim Speer officiating as Father Joseph was on sabbatical. Although it rain in the morning 
the weather did break just before the service and the sun came out making it a very 
enjoyable day. Hamburgers and hot dogs were served with sides and desserts. All left over 
hamburgers and hot dogs were given to Dorothy Day.   
 
On August 16, 2015 we had a farewell coffee hour for Jim Speer to thank and say good-bye 
and to let him know how much we appreciated him during Father Josephs' sabbatical.  
 
We held our First Ever Trivia Night on Sept 26, 2015  served with hearty appetizers and 
desserts.  We had 3 tables of about 8 per table. This proved to be a very interesting evening 
showing who was smarter than who.  
 
On Oct. 24, 2015 we had our first Karaoke Night with dessert and coffee. We had great fun 
with this. We only had a few brave souls sing alone with most singing done as a group. 
 
We had our second Movie night on November 7, 2015 with "In Side-Out".  And as always 
pizza, snacks and soft drinks are served.  
 
We also continue to have our Friday with Friends on the first Friday of the month. Please come and 
join us for food and fellowship. 
 
On behalf of Parish Life, I would like to thank all those who made 2015 a very successful year. 
Please come and join us for our future fun. 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mission 
Denise Holl 

 
Mission of St. James’ continued in the local and global community during 2015.  The committee 
meets the 4th Monday of each month except July in the Coburn lounge, beginning at 7 p.m. with the 
following prayer; 
 
Grant me, O Lord, a smile on my face to share and a gentle touch.  Grant also to those you have 
blessed me to serve this day, the chance to be fed, a place of warmth and a moment of safety.  As all 
goodness comes from you alone, O Lord, may I serve you as I serve those in need.  Amen. 
 
The Mission Committee seeks awareness of the needs in and around Danbury, the nation and world, 
and  lifts them up to the parish and helps identify sources of support in meeting those needs.  If you 
would like to participate in, or coordinate mission projects, please contact Denise Holl, Vestry liaison 
by email at Mission@saintjamesdanbury.org.  We are always looking for new members and new 
ideas. 
 
Following is an outline of Mission activities and money raised in support of the various organizations 
St. James’ supported In 2015. 
 

Local Mission Ministries 
 

Dorothy Day Overnight Shelter: Contact Elaine Sleath, elainesleath@yahoo.com  

mailto:Mission@saintjamesdanbury.org
mailto:elainesleath@yahoo.com
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St. James’ parishioners and friends volunteer one night per month at the shelter beginning at 9 PM. 
There needs to be at least one man to stay overnight. Volunteer responsibilities: to wash and dry 
guest’s cloth, bedding and make coffee in the morning. Wake up time is 5:30 AM, although volunteers 
have the option of allowing guests to sleep later if their schedule permits. 
Please consider participating. 
  
Dorothy Day Meals: Contact Yvonne Kiddoe or Chris Kuell  
St. James’ parishioners and friends prepare and serve a meal on the third Thursday and Friday of 
each month. Food preparation happens on Thursday at Saint James’ in Luckinbill Hall Kitchen from 
10:00am to noon. Food service happens on Friday at Dorothy Day Hospitality House on 11 Spring 
Street in Danbury, Starting with set-up at 1:00pm. We serve from 3:15pm – 4:45pm and then begin 
clean-up. Anyone high school age or older is welcome. It’s a big undertaking and many hands 
make light work. Annually over 1,000 meals and 600 second meals are served, and approximately 
900 lunch bags are distributed. 
 
Daily Bread Food Pantry: Contact the Daily Bread Coordinator at dailybreadfoodpantry@gmail.com  
The Daily Bread Food Pantry is located next to Luckinbill Hall at the end of the driveway off Terrace 
Place. It has been supplying needed food staples for over 25 years to Danbury residents. Food is 
distributed every Monday and Friday at 10:00am. Also, Daily Bread gives out over 300 Thanksgiving 
and Christmas baskets with enough ingredients to make a holiday meal. Parishioners, other area 
churches and community groups generously give food and funds to stock the pantry. Help is always 
needed with stocking, packing bags, assisting clients, raising funds and food drives. 
 
 
 
The Hord Foundation 
The Hord Foundation was established in 1993 by Noel and Cora E. Hord of Danbury.  The mission of 
the foundation is to promote education and enhance career opportunities of young people of African-
American descent by providing post-secondary school scholarships.  This year’s monthly mission 
offering raised $209. 
 
Amos House Family Shelter: Contact Betsy Pankulis   
 
Amos House, started in 1986, seeks to transition homeless families into permanent housing.  The 
program focuses on individual family needs and works to strengthen participants’ skills in areas most 
important to each family’s situation.  This year, as in years past, St. James’ supports their annual 
fundraising breakfast that enables us to learn about the successes families attain and future plans.  
We donated $400 to Amos House this year and collected gift cards for eight families at Christmas via 
our Christmas Angel tree. 
 
Community Thanksgiving Dinner: Contact  Volunteer Coordinator Beth Cox,  
Cox4000@sbcglobal.net  and Linda Spaziani, Meal Preparation Coordinator 
 
Thanksgiving Dinner is made and served by St. James' parishioners, friends and community 
members. The community dinner is served on Thanksgiving Day to 125 to 150 people. The meal is 
made possible by financial and food contributions from parishioners, friends and supporters from the 
Danbury area. Help is needed in terms of setup, clean up and service. 
 
Association for Religious Communities (ARC): Contact Fr. Joseph Krasinski, 
Joseph@saintjamesdanbury.org  

mailto:dailybreadfoodpantry@gmail.com
mailto:Cox4000@sbcglobal.net
mailto:joseph@saintjamesdanbury.org
mailto:joseph@saintjamesdanbury.org
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The mission of ARC is to "Alleviate the causes of violence, suffering and hate while advancing peace, 
justice and human dignity". Saint James' has a historical partnership with ARC.  Our monthly mission 
offering raised $200 in 2015. 
 
$352 was raised for The ARC Peace Camp for Children this year from our monthly mission offering. 
 
AIDS Project of Greater Danbury 
This ministry has been serving the Danbury area since the onset of the AIDS crisis, providing support, 
medical and advocacy services to those living with HIV/AIDS, their families and our community.  In 
2015, we collected gift cards for 40 clients through our Christmas Giving tree. 
 
Appalachia Service Project 
Once again we joined the Methodist Church on the Pilgrimage to make houses warmer, safer, drier in 
Appalachia.  The ASP group thanks St. James' for all their support during the year to make this 
mission trip a success.  Anyone who has finished 9th grade is welcome to attend. The 2015 dates are 
June 27 - July 5. 
Appreciation Walk: Contact Marylou Johnston mjohnston5209@hotmail.com 
On a gorgeous fall morning in October, a handful of God’s faithful gathered to offer prayers of hope 
and thanksgiving at nine important ministry locations in downtown Danbury. The walking tour included 
prayerful stops at Dorothy Day on Spring Street, the day laborer meeting place near Kennedy Park, 
the farmer’s market at Kennedy Park, the Daily Bread Food Pantry at Terrace Place, the blessing of 
all Danbury spiritual congregations in front of St. James’ Episcopal Church, as well as the Veteran’s 
Monument, Women’s Center, and Head Start, all on West Street. The final stop was City Hall on Deer 
Hill Avenue. Inspiration for the event came from our CT Bishops walking the streets of Hartford, CT 
and Washington DC praying for social justice. 
 

Global Mission Ministries 
 
Ethnic Celebration 
The annual ethnic celebration has become a successful tradition whereby parishioners celebrate their 
heritage by preparing their favorite ethnic dish and sharing it with friends and family at St. James’.  
This year, we continued our relationship with St. Vincent’s School for Handicapped Children in the 
Diocese of Haiti through the Friends of St. Vincent’s ministry at St. James’ Episcopal Church in West 
Hartford, CT.   The theme of our ethnic dinner this year (held in May) was “Christmas in May for 
Christmas in Haitiò, whereby we raised funds to provide meat for the children at their St. Nicholas 
Feast Day celebration.  A donation of training canes were located and sent to St. Vincent’s school to 
enable blind students to be more mobile.  
 
Cookie  Walk and Craft Fair 
The Cookie Walk and Craft Fair was a great success.   Donations of cookies were generously 
supplied by parishioners who enjoy baking and sold by the pound to parishioners who like to eat 
cookies.  Other parishioners sold crafts made throughout the year. These include knitted and 
crocheted items, scarves, etc. and hand-turned wooden items, such as bowls, Christmas ornaments, 
etc. We have two very talented woodworkers at St. James’ and a landscape artist who exhibited and 
sold some of his work.  Money raised from this event goes to the support of St. Vincent’s School for 
Handicapped Children in Haiti. 
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Church World Services 
Church World Service was founded in 1946 and is a cooperative ministry of 37 Christian 
denominations and communions affiliated with the National Council of Churches in the United States, 
providing sustainable self-help, development, disaster relief, and refugee assistance around the 
world. The CWS mission is to eradicate hunger and poverty and to promote peace and justice at the 
national and international level through collaboration with partners abroad and in the US.  The parish 
donated $438 through the monthly mission offering to Church World Services in 2015. 
 
United Thank Offering 
United Thank Offering is a ministry of the Episcopal Church for the mission of the whole church.  
Through this ministry men, women and children nurture the habit of giving daily thanks to God. Our 
offerings are distributed throughout the Episcopal Church and Provinces of the Anglican Communion 
in the developing world.  Our monthly mission offering raised $204 
 
It is your ideas and hands that make outreach at St. James’ the success that it is.  Bless you for your 
generosity of time, talent and treasure in all efforts to lift up and support those in need. 
 
We are truly blessed at St. James’ to have so many hands and feet in service to God’s mission in the 
world.  A special thank you is offered to the following faithful, fun-loving Committee members: 
Beth Cox, Christel Davis, Christine DiMeglio, Chris Kuell, Linda Harrison and Mary Lou Johnston. 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
STEWARDSHIP 
Betsy Pankulis 

 
The Stewardship Committee members are:  The Rev. Joseph Krasinski, Rector, Dan Cox and Joseph 
Walkovich, Wardens, Linda Spaziani, Treasurer, Alvin Tuck, Janet Brown and Betsy Pankulis, Vestry 
Chair. 
 
The committee meets on the first Thursday of each month at 6:30 pm. Our responsibilities are to help 
the parish of St. James’ be good stewards of their time, talent and treasure that God has given to 
each of us.  
 
Our Fall Stewardship drive for 2015 was themed “God the Giver”.  Our kickoff event was a Mission 
Fair, this was to remind everyone that Stewardship consists of Giving of your Time, Talent and 
Treasure. Each committee was represented providing information on what their committees do and 
when they meet so that people could see how they can get involved with volunteer opportunities 
throughout St. James’. 
 
Mailings were sent with pledge cards along with follow up cards to anyone that didn’t respond.  
Parishioners spoke on Sunday mornings about why they attend and why they choose to be involved 
and give of their Time, Talent and Treasure. Thank you to Mark Stirling, Irene Simonelli and Karen 
Montecalvo for moving us with their stories. 
 
We ended our campaign with a lunch hosted by the Pankulis family.   
Thank you to everyone who responded to our Stewardship drive. At the present time our total pledges 
for 2016 is $243,208.00. 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Episcopal Church Women  
Leslie E. Johnson-Chairman 
Joan Tarrant-Co-Chairman 

 
The Episcopal Church Woman’s group meets once a month from Sept. to June.  At the meetings we 
work on our mission of making fleece bears, Blankets, and Neck Pillows.  These are distributed to the 
Danbury Hospital Tranquility Program, run by Julie Mac Millian – APN Nurse in the ICU Department. 
 
We also donate to the Salvation Army, YMCA Child Care, Ann’s Place, Healing Hearts, several 
nursing homes, and the Police Department. 
 
Since beginning this Mission in 2006, we have given 1098 bears, 830 Blankets, and 329 Pillows.  We 
have gotten many thank you notes from the families who have had critically ill relatives. 
 
Our other missions include A Mother’s Day Bake Sale, Hosting Funeral Receptions and assisting 
Parish Life Receptions. 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
PARISH REGISTER 

 
BAPTISMS 

Aurora Melody Flanagan 
Isaac Carnell Woody 

Kathryn Lynn Beaudry 
Kaitlhyn Rose Flynn 

Benjamin Oliver Harrison 
 

MARRIAGES 
Andrew Pankulis & Nena Deo 

Michael Scalzo & Toni Capasso 
 

BURIALS 
Pauline Pankulis 

Justine Clarkson Tarlton 
Irene May Kalil 

Betty Carolyn Maloney 
Louise E. Esposito 

Joyce D. Cook 
June Mary Stevens Peters 

William White Low 
Barbara Jean Zinser 

Joyce Ruth Goldsmith 
George Eric Eriquezzo 
Jacqueline Marie Miller 

Clarice Judd Tyrell 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
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St. JamesΩ Annual Report 2015 ςVital Statistics 
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Yr to Yr % Yr to Yr %

CASH RECEIPTS 2013 2014 2015 2015 change 2016 change 

Actual Actual Actual Budget 15/14 Budget 16/15

 

REGULAR OPERATING RECEIPTS

PLATE COLLECTION 19,256$                   13,365$                17,582$                12,000$               32% 12,000$            -32%

PLEDGE - ENVELOPES 237,896$                 248,868$              253,591$              255,000$             2% 245,000$          -3%

ALLOWANCE FOR UNPAID PLEDGE (7,650)$                (7,350)$             

CHURCH SCHOOL #DIV/0!

SPECIAL SERVICE OFFERINGS 14,696$                   10,561$                13,868$                10,100$               31% 9,100$               -34%

SPECIAL PURPOSE OFFERINGS 9,507$                     7,787$                   8,010$                   8,150$                 3% 8,150$               2%

GENERAL DONATIONS(WEDDINGS, 3,902$                     1,919$                   11,865$                1,500$                 518% 1,250$               -89%

    BAPTISMS,FUNERAL,OTHER)

FACILITIES USAGE 1,800$                     4,635$                   11,120$                2,000$                 140% 2,000$               -82%

ENDOWMENT INCOME & INTEREST 172,768$                 153,955$              152,583$              145,126$             -1% 160,855$          5%

REGULAR OPERATING INCOME 459,825$                 441,090$              468,619$              426,226$             6% 431,005$          1%

REGULAR OPERATING DISBURSEMENTS

SALARIES BENEFITS & ALLOWANCES 239,767$                 233,321$              220,768$              233,497$             -5% 237,224$          7%

WORSHIP 3,953$                     6,311$                   10,658$                7,700$                 69% 6,300$               -41%

MUSIC 5,917$                     4,277$                   3,669$                   4,660$                 -14% 4,660$               27%

STEWARDSHIP 1,525$                     2,139$                   1,593$                   1,200$                 -26% 2,200$               38%

FELLOWSHIP 1,770$                     1,678$                   2,465$                   3,875$                 47% 4,075$               65%

EDUCATION 989$                        1,055$                   3,063$                   1,200$                 190% 1,200$               -61%

OUTREACH 2,612$                     1,975$                   3,479$                   3,300$                 76% 4,000$               15%

DIOCESAN ASSESSMENT 42,178$                   53,436$                45,398$                47,243$               -15% 45,186$            0%

PARISH PROPERTY 100,403$                 99,679$                121,564$              90,711$               22% 93,220$            -23%

PARISH ADMINISTRATION 33,614$                   34,305$                30,515$                32,840$               -11% 32,940$            8%

REGULAR OPERATING EXPENSES 432,728$                 438,176$              443,172$              426,226$             1% 431,005$          -3%

27,097$                   2,914$                   25,447$                -$                     -$                   REGULAR OPERATING SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. JamesΩ Annual Report 2015 - Income & Expense Comparison 
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2014 2015

Appropriated program funds 32,877$              33,510$                   

Voigts gift 19,424$              18,355$                   

Steam Pipes (3,078)$               

Vestry vision 2,521$                2,521$                     

Building & Grounds -$                    30,800$                   

Operating cash 85,750$              81,481$                   

Total 137,494$            166,667$                 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St JamesΩ Annual Report 2015 - Cash Position 



[24] 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

as of 1/30/2016

# Pledges 2015 2016 difference

Same 46          78,268$                    78,268$          -$           

Increase 32          121,090$                  131,746$        10,656$      

Decrease 15          30,422$                    26,254$          (4,168)$       

New/Returning 6           6,940$            6,940$        

Total 99          229,780$                  243,208$        13,428$      

Left/moved/died 3           3,320$                      (3,320)$       

Not yet pledged 14          23,340$                    (23,340)$     

-$           

116 256,440$                  243,208$        (13,232)$     

St. James' Parish Annual Report 2016 - Pledge Comparison 
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2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 Year to 

Market Market Market Market Market Year % 

PERMANENT ENDOWMENT FUND VALUE VALUE VALUE VALUE VALUE Change

SAVINGS BANK OF DANBURY 27,183$         29,108$            29,108$         29,108$         39,108$         

DIOCESE OF CONNECTICUT

     DBCP 1,339,400$    1,215,222$    

     EQUITY FUND $635,643 $701,312 $769,020

     FIXED INCOME FUND $731,542 $668,438 $669,615

1,367,185      1,369,750         1,438,635      1,339,400      1,215,222      

TOTAL 1,394,368      1,398,858         1,467,743      1,368,508      1,254,330      

BOOK OF THE LIVING TRUST FUND

WEBSTER (NEW MIL BANK) 40,316           40,316              42,046           42,565           42,565           

DIOCESE OF CONNECTICUT

     DBCP 281,870         278,761         

     EQUITY FUND $149,629 $166,512 $154,055

     FIXED INCOME FUND $167,920 $153,925 $117,206

317,549         320,437            271,261         281,870         278,761         

TOTAL 357,865         360,753            313,307         324,435         321,326         

TOTAL PERMANENT TRUST FUNDS 1,752,233$    1,759,611$       1,781,050$    1,692,943$    1,575,656$    -6.9%

In 2015 we had $8096.28 of fees that the Diocese had previously absorbed.

St. James' Parish Annual Report 2015 - Endowment Funds 

The Permanent Endowment Fund represents various amounts in the form of donations and bequests which have been given 
over the years to Saint  James’ Church by many parishioners. These gifts were specifically designated to be Permanent 
Endowment Funds. Among those who have remembered  the church in this manner are: Irene Bailey, Ella Buckley, Sydney 
Caddick, Edith Isaacs, Mabel Gerlach, Isabelle & Gertrude Johnson, Daisie Turner,  Louise Trimpert & the families of Leibert, 
Seifer, & Strong. This Permanent  Endowment and the Book of the Living Trust Funds together represent the total funds of Saint 
James’ Church, the income of which is used for the support of the Parish and other Christian ministries.  
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    THE BOOK OF THE LIVING TRUST FUND

     YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2015

Number of Trusts, January 1, 2015 1078

Number of Trusts established in 2015 1

Number of Trusts, December 31, 2015 1079

Market Value of Trust January 1, 2015 324,435$      

Value of Trusts and Additions 10,825          

Interest dividends and net decrease in Market 

Value/distributions for operations (3,934)           

Market Value of Trust December, 31, 2015 331,326$      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. James' Parish Annual Report 2015 
 Book of the Living Trust Fund 

The Book of the Living trust fund provides income which is used for the 
support of the Parish and other Christian ministries.  
 
Anybody can establish a trust in memory of a person who has departed 
this life. There are no restrictions. Persons establishing or those in 
whose memory they are establishing a trust do not have to be members 
of Saint James’ or the Episcopal Church. A trust may be started at any 
time, for any amount, in excess of $5.00 and may be added to. The 
amount of the trust is known only to the custodians of the fund who are 
appointed by the Rector. The name of the person in whose memory a 
trust is established will be permanently inscribed in the Book of the 
Living. 
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St. James' Parish Annual Report 2015 Endowment Funds 

The majority of St James' Permanent Endowment Funds are invested with Donations & Bequests 
Church Purposes Inc. as required by the Diocese of Connecticut. These funds are professionally 
managed for more than 120 parishes and related organizations within the diocese. Such 
investment policy has been established to reduce the chance of inappropriate investment 
decisions and the misappropriation of funds at individual parishes. Income is distributed monthly. 
Valuation statements are received monthly.  

In 2014, the Diocese moved the funds from State Street Bank to US Bank.  The Vestry has 
approved a "spending plan" format as recommended by the Diocese. Parishes receive income to 
assist their budgets as a percentage of the market value of their endowment funds, recommended 
not to exceed 5%. In 2015 St. James’ requested $152K which was paid on a monthly basis; such 
amount represented 9.7% of the market value.  In 2016 St. James’ is requesting $145K which 
represents 9.2% of the market value as of 12/31/2015. 
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ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND VESTRY 
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Wardens:   Joseph Walkovich & Mark Stirling 
Treasurer:  Linda Spaziani        
Secretary:  Vicky Woody      

 

Vestry  

 

William Ostrand 

Karen Montecalvo 

Rob Mondello 

 


